
 

 

 

 

November 13th 2020 

Hello and welcome to this week’s newsletter. Welcome back to Bubble One. We have 

had another great week at Archbishop Hutton’s this week.   

  

This week’s whole school attendance was – 97.5%  

CONGRATULATIONS to Class 2 who were this week’s AWESOME ATTENDERS 

with 100% 

CONGRATULATIONS to all classes for 100% punctuality, making them all 

PUNCTUALITY SUPERSTARS  

 

 

 

  Learner of the Week Writing Hero Maths Hero 

Class 1 Emma Richards Bronson Pickup Rupert Vereker 

Class 2 Baylee Jackson Amalie Robinson Isabelle Halton 

Class 3 Lily Roberts-Procter Thomas Darwell Phoebe Dowsett 

Class 4 Seren Robinson Katrina Wilkinson Cole Evans 

 

 

 

Well done to Senset this week                                                                                                      

 

Crag Hutton Senset Washington 

722 797 1018 797 



 

 

                

 

Thanks to everyone who brought in their pennies for Children in Need. We asked the 

children to bring in as many 1p and 2p coins as they could and add a splash of yellow to 

their uniform for the day.  The day was a great success and we raised and amazing £250 for 

Children in Need. Wow! Wow! Wow!  

 

 

       

         

The Mayor of Lancaster is asking primary school age pupils from across the district to use 
their artistic flair - with the winner bagging themselves £100 in book vouchers to spend this 
Christmas. The competition is open to children between the ages of 4 and 11 and asks them 
to design a poster featuring the main preventative measures for reducing the spread of the 
coronavirus. 
 
Designs should be on a piece of A4 paper and use strong colours which show up well.  They 
can include single or multiple messages and examples include: 

We made the news! 

Our heroic fundraising efforts on Super 

Hero, Super Run day have made the 

pages of the Lancaster Guardian.  

The story can be seen in this week’s 

newspaper and also features on their 

website. If you want to read the whole thing 

follow this link:  

https://www.lancasterguardian.co.uk/educatio

n/schoolchildren-become-superheroes-raise-

money-their-carnforth-school-3029984 

£250 

https://www.lancasterguardian.co.uk/education/schoolchildren-become-superheroes-raise-money-their-carnforth-school-3029984
https://www.lancasterguardian.co.uk/education/schoolchildren-become-superheroes-raise-money-their-carnforth-school-3029984
https://www.lancasterguardian.co.uk/education/schoolchildren-become-superheroes-raise-money-their-carnforth-school-3029984


 Wash your hands regularly for 20 seconds 

 Make space for others  

 Use a face covering when indoors 

 Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth        

                                                                                             

The winner’s school will also receive £100 in book vouchers and two runners-up will receive 
£50 each. The winning design will be displayed on Lancaster City Council’s website and 
social media channels, along with being made available for printing and display. To enter, 
send in a digital picture of the artwork by email, along with the child’s name, age and 
address details, to mayor@lancaster.gov.uk. DON’T BRING IN TO SCHOOL!  
 
The deadline for entries is November 28th and if you want to have a go - please make sure 
you retain the original artwork as it will be needed to turn into posters in the event that it 
wins. 
 

 

    PUPIL AREA VERIFICATION CODE – 111984 

This term we will be pushing reading, spelling and times tables again – so please keep 

those up.  Spelling tests are coming up in a couple of weeks.  

Maths home learning will appear on a Thursday.  Please do this as extra practise and mark 

it as you go.  Don’t forget to let the teachers know if you’re struggling. You now have the 

Maths Homework booklet, explaining the different methods, we use in school to learn our 

Maths. It shows the various stages of learning to add, subtract, multiply and divide and how 

we teach it.  You can use this book to help your child with home learning, but do not try to 

move them on using the booklet as they won’t be ready for it, if they haven’t yet learnt the 

methods in class.  

On your child’s class page is Mr Pugh’s Autumn Challenge. These new challenges are 

worth 25 TP each. Work can be brought into class at the end of the Christmas term for 

another Great Big Show and Tell or it can be uploaded onto the pupil area of the class 

website.  

If we have to close a bubble because of coronavirus, we will use the website Pupil Area to 

keep in touch and set daily work for the class.  This will be in a similar manner to the way 

work was set during the national lockdown period earlier in the 

 

 

Lottery 

The PTA have launched a lottery to raise funds and give players the chance to win prizes. 

Run by the national, Your School Lottery Company, tickets are £1 a week and as well as a 

chance of the jackpot.  Visit yourschoollottery.co.uk to sign up.    

mailto:mayor@lancaster.gov.uk


  Christmas Raffle 

With the current Covid situation we are unable to have our usual Christmas Fayre.  This is 

a disappointment to us all but the PTA have decided to run the raffle anyway. On Friday 

20th November the children can wear non-uniform for the day.  In return for this the 

PTA have requested that they bring in one item of – chocolate, alcohol, bath/smellies 

or an unused (new) toy.  These will be put together into hampers and will be raffled. 

Tickets will go on sale during December and a live draw will take place on the PTA 

facebook page, during the last week of term.  

Warton’s Winter Wonderland 

 

 
 

Pantomime 

The PTA are funding a virtual school trip to Lancaster Grand’s Pantomime on Thursday 

17th December at 1pm.  Beamed live from the theatre, each bubble will watch the show on 

the big screen, from the comfort of their classrooms.  More details nearer the time. 

 

With all of us spending more and more time online it is important that we think about being 

safe when we are using the computer, games console, phone or tablet.  

This term’s computing lessons are focussed on being safe online, spotting dangers and 

following the SMART rules.  Copies of these simple rules can be found on the new Be 

Smart on the Internet class page on school website.  



On Friday 27th November we will be holding our first Be Smart on the Internet day. Every 

class will take part in games, crafts and lessons to promote the rules.  They will also take 

part in a focussed session on Cyberbullying – an important factor of life online.  We are 

sure the day will be a great success and we look forward to sharing more with you after the 

event. In the meantime – have a look at the rules and tips on the new Smart on the Internet 

page.  

 

Keeping Safe  

Coronavirus 

Working together to keep Coronavirus out of school is really important to us.  Doing so, will 
mean that the children can continue to benefit from their usual lessons and will mean that 
we can see an end to this as soon as possible.  

In last week’s newsletter, I asked parents to help us by sticking to the drop of and pick up 
routines suggested below.  I want to thank you for following these guidelines.  It has made 
everyone feel safer and shows that we are all working together and taking the advice 
seriously.  

With this in mind, I'd like to remind you that when you drop of your children in the morning 
we need you to drop and go.  There are enough adults to supervise the children when you 
leave them.  We’d really like you to make the effort to socially distance as much as you 
can and if you are going to be near other people outside your family for some time, please 
wear a face covering.   

Likewise, when you pick your children up in the afternoon, please do not come too early 
and congregate outside the gates.  Come, pick up and leave.  It isn't that we don’t want 
to see you - it is just common sense during the current situation.  As we are now in a 
national lockdown, this is especially important.   

Many of the children in Bubble 3 have been appearing at school far too early and are 
hanging around in groups near the car park.  None of the children in Bubble 2 or 3 
should be here before 8:40. Getting here early is not helping Bubble One parents keep 
their distance and if it rains it means they will be very wet before they even get into the 
building.  

Everyone has been fantastic so far and we are one of the few schools locally and nationally 
to have kept infection away for as long as we have.  Thanks for everything you have 
been doing and let’s keep it up - helping our children to stay safe and stay in 
school.   

What do I do if I think we could have Coronavirus?  

Here is our weekly reminder of the guidance about Covid19 and the symptoms.  When 

should you keep your child home and seek a test?  The advice given on the Department for 

Education website is this:  



What symptoms should schools be looking out for? How can schools tell if a pupil 
has just a cold, or whether it might be coronavirus? 

The Department for Education has worked closely with Public Health England (PHE) and 
NHS Test and Trace to ensure that we are doing all we can to minimise the potential risks 
of spread. A key part of this is recognising the correct symptoms. 

We ask that schools recommend to their pupils and staff who feel unwell, that they get 
tested if: 

1. They develop one or more of the main coronavirus symptoms: a high temperature; a 
new, continuous cough; or the loss or change of their sense of taste or smell; or 

2. They are recommended to get tested by a healthcare provider (e.g. GP or nurse). 

If a child is tested because they are unwell, they should stay off school until they receive a 
result. As in any year, as schools go back, children may pick up common colds or feel 
unwell with a sore throat, stomach upset or a headache. These children may need to stay 
off school and parents/carers should call their GP or dial 111 to seek medical advice if they 
are concerned about their child’s health. 

 

    
 

 Swimming continues for Class 3 on Monday 9th November 

 PTA non-uniform day – Friday 20th November – bring a raffle item 

 Be Safe on the Internet Day – Friday 27th November 

 Christmas Dinner – Tuesday 15th December 

 Virtual Live Panto – Thursday 17th December 

 

 Please avoid bringing cars down to the school carpark during drop off and pick up 

times.  There is the obvious danger to children and parents but also a lack of room in 

our already cramped carpark for staff parking and especially turning of cars.   

 Check out the Our School – The Past, gallery on the website.  We have put up some 

photographs, documents and sections from the old log books – some dating back as 

far as 1903.  We hope you find these artefacts of interest.  

That’s all from us this week.  Have a great, safe and healthy week! 

 


